## TOWN OF ARLINGTON



Mt. Pleasant Cemetery
70 Medford Street, Arlington, MA 02474
Telephone: 781-316-3276
Fax: 781-316-3280
www.arlingtonma.gov

The Minutes of the Arlington Cemetery Commission July 09, 2014

Present: Commissioners Michele Hassler, Gloria Turkall, William McCarthy, Jason Jones, Cemetery Supervisor, Michael Rademacher, Director of DPW

The meeting began at 9:06am Minutes from June 12, 2014 was approved Two (2) Deeds were signed

- 1. Mike Rademacher spoke about;
  - a) Columbarium: was approved by the Conservation Commission. Mike will email Blair Hines to inform him to move forward with Phase 2 which will allow us to work with the purchasing agent to put out the RFP.
  - b) Water project; 40 water spigots will be placed with granite posts to be started in July. Review the map from engineering to verify placement.
  - c) Chapel assessment; Mike will forward a copy to the cemetery. Cost to make essential repairs @\$190,000.
  - d) Paving is probably going to be done in two (2) phases with the 2<sup>nd</sup> phase taking into consideration areas that need curbing and that we would like at least part of it to be done prior to Memorial Day 2015.
  - e) Monument repair; Confirm with Teresa D. for allocation of funds. Once confirmed, have Kevin attend a commission meeting to discuss work to be done.
- 2. Jason should mark out the HH field to help the commissioners' figure out the earth burials, cremains and the green cremains area.
- 3. The commissioners began discussions on the regarding the pricing structure and regulations that will apply to the new columbarium project.

The next meeting will be August 6, 2014, please note date change Meeting adjourned at 11:04

Respectfully submitted Jean Smith

Board of Cemetery Commissioners Michele A. Hassler, Chairperson William F. McCarthy Gloria A. Turkall